



TMHA Meeting Minutes

Location: White Building, Tweed, ON

Date: Thursday, June 6th, 2024

Attendance

Ryan Broek
Kayla Palmateer via link
Del Richardson

Jeff Newman
Luke Haegele via link
Marc Leroux

Cory Lessard
Sadie Stewart via link
Catie Gordon

Gerry Ebel
Amber Clement

Approval of Minutes

Financials

- Amanda Mousseau for treasurer. Gerry would stay on as executive without portfolio. Everyone is in agreeance with Amanda joining as Treasurer. She works for the accountant group that we will be using as a corporation.

Registrar

-

Centre Contact/Leo Coordinator

Ice Scheduler

-

Fundraising

-

New/Other Business

- Dave Akey, Kevin Gamble and Mo Gunning interviewed all the coaches for age groups that had multiple coaches. Del sat in on U21 and U11 and Jeff sat in on the U13.
- Keep this information confidential, the votes should be the majority vote was John Doe.
- Head coaches shouldn't be forced to mix with another coach that has applied.
- U11: Mike Walker is who they recommend for the U11 team. Items were brought forward about concerns with both sides. Potential of Mike helping Ryan or Ryan helping Mike. There needs to be more meetings with coaches to help with communication issues. We also need all managers to attend meetings, this is actually in the by-law, if they can't make it then send someone else. We are going to do an anonymous vote for U11 coach, everyone is going to text Jeff and he will just let us know who has won. The coach that has been selected is: Mike Walker 5 to 4.
- U13: Russ Alexander, Kevin Walker and Leon Clement all applied. Summary states no one can beat the knowledge that Russ carries for hockey. All 3 coaches interviewed well. Developing the kids at the right

level was the same across the board. Russ seemed to have more experience and presented better. With this age group development needs to be looked at. Might be helpful if other coaches' helping pinpoint where development should be. Voting to be sent to Jeff again, U13 Coach selected is: Russ Alexander 5, 4 and 1.

- U21: Paul Hainle and Patty Cassidy. Both interviewed well, Mo Gunning did bow out for this selection because of conflict of interest. They recommend Patty for the choice of coach and this was based on development and knowledge. There were a few issues on last year's team that came up, but the other side of it, he is very passionate and has a good resume. Voting to be sent to Jeff again. U21 coach selected is: Patty Cassidy 7 to 3
- U9: Corey Lessard
- U15: Richard Derry
- U7: Ryan Broek
- U8: no one applied
- U18: no one applied
- Morgan has supplied a Constitution review. Everyone needs to email Morgan back with their address and phone numbers. Catie and Kayla will have to connect for banking and Gerry and Amanda for banking. Voting to approve the changes: all voted yes for.
- Silver Stick, we will put this to the coaches. Except for U18 we will put in for them. Jeff will tell the coaches to put in for Silver Stick so that this gets done. Leo League teams for Silver Stick as well (u11, u13), we will need to put in for them. Amber to do the U11, U13 and U18 LL. Catie to do the U18 rep.
- AGM for OMHA happening soon. Would they allow U9 rep?
- May want to consider a U16 team. This will help with kids that are a little timid of going into the 3 age groups of U18. Corey to look into this to see if this is possible to be under TMHA.
- Goalie Clinic updates: Amber did contact, but he was busy and said he would get back to her. Is there concern of parents with bringing Lacey in. She does help with Go To the Max, she wants to get her coaching certificates. Let's do a post up about her portfolio on Facebook and website.
- Kayla is going to be reviewing OMHA social media use. Confidentiality for certain kids she will need to know about. She would like everyone to really text her if they need anything posted. (Criminal Record checks for coaches.)
- Corey to talk to Rachelle, about ice times, as a business stand point instead of fighting with other associations.

Next Meeting

August 29th – 530pm early registration and then meeting at 7pm
